WYANDOTTE HIGH SCHOOL
25TH AND MINNESOTA AVE.
KANSAS CITY, KANSAS

J. F. WELLEMEYER
PRINCIPAL

October 22, 1942

Mr. Thomas VanCleave, Junior Courthouse Kansas City, Kansas

Dear Friend Tom:

Mr. Schlagle told me about the plan to have our team play a curtain-raiser against Rockhurst on December 5. I have talked with Mr. Wools, our Head Basketball Coach, and also with Mr. Ed Ellis, football coach. We feel that that date is too early to put our team against definite competition. Our last football game is on November 20. We never start basketball practice until the football season has definitely closed. Perhaps there will be some occasion later in the year when we can cooperate with Dr. Allen in a game of that sort. I certainly hate to turn it down. Please let me hear from you if the matter is not entirely clear.

Very egrally

PRINCIPAL

JFW: vn